Do not use heavy pellets in your gun
By CharlieDaTuna

Although heavy pellets such as the Kodiaks will not damage Co2, PCP, and Pumper type airguns, they can and will sometimes cause severe damage to the main spring in Springer Guns. They can cause damage and spring fatigue beginning with just a few shots and when disassembled, the damage caused by heavy pellets and detonation is easily detected and identifiable. The spring failure usually is not the fault of the spring. 

For the longevity of your spring gun:
My suggestions are for .177 caliber gun that the  maximum pellet weight should be 9 grains.  

My suggestions are for .22 caliber gun that the  maximum pellet weight should be 15 grains.

Use heavy pellets at your own risk and expense.

